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Meeting details can be found at:
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The Town of Grand Lake upholds the Six Pillars of Character: 
Citizenship, Trustworthiness, Respect, Responsibility, Fairness and Caring

B O A R D W A L K  B E A T

2024 SALES TAX LICENSES DUE

It’s time to renew you sales tax licenses! Please complete the
Sales Tax License Application and return to Town Clerk,  Alayna

Carrell, at acarrell@toglco.com, or deliver to Town Hall. 

STR LICENSCE HELP

Have a question regarding the status of your STR license, or
need help with the GovOS account portal? Email us at

str@toglco.com for help!

https://www.townofgrandlake.com/pc/page/grand-lake-planning-commission-16
https://www.townofgrandlake.com/bot/page/grand-lake-board-trustees-workshop-and-meeting-29
https://www.townofgrandlake.com/pc/page/grand-lake-planning-commission-16
https://www.townofgrandlake.com/bot/page/grand-lake-board-trustees-workshop-and-meeting-29
https://www.townofgrandlake.com/calendar
https://www.townofgrandlake.com/administration/page/sales-tax-license-application
mailto:str@toglco.com


Water Certifications - Two of our water department employees just
received new water distribution certifications. We are very proud of
all of the work that our staff does to keep up to date in order to
provide top notch service to our residents! 

Snow Plowing - The Public Works team conducts snow removal
activities when the Town receives 4+ inches of snow in a single storm
event. Unfortunately, plowing does require that a berm is built on the
side of the road.  We will try to minimize this berm when it crosses
driveways, however, it is the responsibility of individual homeowners
to clear the berm themselves. Public Works cannot clear private
driveways. 

Planning Commission Vacancy - The Planning Commission is seeking
to fill a vacancy on its board. Learn more and apply online at: 
www.townofgrandlake.com/pc

LERP Applications - The Town is accepting applications for the
upcoming Local Employee Residence Program housing units,
Located at the Portal Crossing development. These units are being
offered exclusively to employees in the Grand Lake/Grand County
area via a lottery system (learn more about qualification tiers HERE).
The board recently added two more qualification tiers to include
Grand Lake business owners who wish to provide housing for their
employees. We expect these units to be ready for occupancy soon
and are excited to help our workforce obtain housing! 
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From the Manager's Desk
John Crone, Town Manager

https://www.townofgrandlake.com/pc
https://www.townofgrandlake.com/community/page/local-employee-residence-program-lerp
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2024 Election Update
Nomination Petitions Received

The Town Clerk received one completed and verified Nomination
Petition for the Mayor Vacancy and three completed and verified
Nomination Petitions for three of the four Trustee Vacancies. 
There were no “Write-in Candidates”.

Candidate Meeting

On Tuesday, February 6th at 10 a.m. there will be a candidate meeting at
Grand Lake Town Hall to determine the ballot position by lot draw.

Upcoming Deadlines

February 16th, 2024 is the deadline for clerk to mail ballot and ballot
materials to an person listed as an active military or overseas voter
(UOCAVA) in statewide voter list.

Absentee Ballot Reminder

Please visit the Town website if you need the application for an
“Absentee Ballot” and submit to Alayna Carrell, Town Clerk. Applications
must be filed with the municipal clerk no later than four days before the
election (the Friday immediately preceding such election).



The PAYT trash program provides trash services for a variety of
users in the Grand Lake area who may not subscribe to trash pick-
up services. This self-service, drop-off facility is designated for pre-

purchased bags ONLY. 

The drop-off facility is located across from the Post Office, behind
the car wash (address: 601 Center Dr., Grand Lake, CO 80447). All

items disposed of must be in a pre-purchased PAYT bag.

Bags can be purchased at Grand Lake Hardware, Grand Lake
Center, Mountain Market, Conoco and Town Hall. 

Fees (inc. tax): 
25-gallon (blue bags) - $5 each

40-gallon (green bags) - $8 each

For more information on the Town of Grand Lake's PAYT trash
service program, please contact Town Hall at (970) 627-3435 or

visit www.townofgrandlake.com/community/page/trash-
recycling 
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Looking for an affordable
trash service? Try Grand

Lake’s Pay-As-You-Throw
(PAYT) trash program!

https://www.townofgrandlake.com/community/page/trash-recycling
https://www.townofgrandlake.com/community/page/trash-recycling
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Sulphur Ranger District to
Host Open Houses

The Sulphur Ranger District will host a bi-monthly open house from
1:30 to 4:30 p.m. on the first and third Thursday of every month,

starting Feb. 1 at the Forest Service office in Granby. District Ranger
Eric Freels and other Forest Service staff will be available to answer

questions and talk about National Forest management and
upcoming forest projects.

The Forest's information hub remains the best way to get immediate
assistance from Forest Service specialists on any topic, from trip
planning to passes and permits. To schedule an appointment or

contact a specialist, email VisitARP@usda.gov or call 970-295-6600
and press 0 for assistance. Campground reservations and other

permits can be found on recreation.gov. Items such as passes, maps
and reservations will not be sold at the open houses.

For more information, and to sign up for Peaks to Prairie: News from
the Arapaho Roosevelt Pawnee, visit the Arapaho and Roosevelt

National Forests & Pawnee National Grassland website:
www.fs.usda.gov/arp.

mailto:VisitARP@usda.gov
https://us-west-2.protection.sophos.com/?d=rs6.net&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9yMjAucnM2Lm5ldC90bi5qc3A_Zj0wMDF0TlZVb0FXNHJUcklSVERHMjd5OExMaHJrMDF3MklDdXJUWUcyVDhQd1lHVVpDNzhtWVpPcnlPY2IwanhSaTUwVWtHLVI4NVk5b2p6dWVLYUJ4OWtGem42Wkd2M1VwazRjbG9oNmRFZlZJUnlDOEtQbXh0UGE4QTM3SUtydy1tWXlYeGVSX0dseFdSTUxjYnNzX1RkSXc9PSZjPVBQTGdYdVFBX2t3M05RQmxKQWJlVDJ3RmNzM2dVa1VUNXNrYTBaTTd4RlRpT2Z4UHlISlBLZz09JmNoPTEwMkk4bS10MmYxV1V0Y183X2pYUmJPNThSZ3RjZnhkbDJtWTVyLTNnaEpOYlJJZmlFS1FDZz09&p=m&i=NWVlYjk5ZjA0M2EyZTkwZTlhNzhiMmZh&t=YUdEUW05TEpBV1M5R25nbWZmMmRmaStvWUwrNmFPTlp0Z2M1dm9Qd0FvMD0=&h=6998b0c7dec348ab989bfd14463c2f80&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVYLIlPu0hS2h5G6UvJ60FAPLKA2kewbFVOfrWWGepPCxDV6rUfRJr2iVEC8rR4fzgUSzwoRIOf1m1MMZfOe0Ad-FZMe6r65koD-oN2T0UYiCSpPFMgMJqhACFR1GWwXRso
https://us-west-2.protection.sophos.com/?d=rs6.net&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9yMjAucnM2Lm5ldC90bi5qc3A_Zj0wMDF0TlZVb0FXNHJUcklSVERHMjd5OExMaHJrMDF3MklDdXJUWUcyVDhQd1lHVVpDNzhtWVpPcnlPY2IwanhSaTUwVWtHLVI4NVk5b2p6dWVLYUJ4OWtGem42Wkd2M1VwazRjbG9oNmRFZlZJUnlDOEtQbXh0UGE4QTM3SUtydy1tWXlYeGVSX0dseFdSTUxjYnNzX1RkSXc9PSZjPVBQTGdYdVFBX2t3M05RQmxKQWJlVDJ3RmNzM2dVa1VUNXNrYTBaTTd4RlRpT2Z4UHlISlBLZz09JmNoPTEwMkk4bS10MmYxV1V0Y183X2pYUmJPNThSZ3RjZnhkbDJtWTVyLTNnaEpOYlJJZmlFS1FDZz09&p=m&i=NWVlYjk5ZjA0M2EyZTkwZTlhNzhiMmZh&t=YUdEUW05TEpBV1M5R25nbWZmMmRmaStvWUwrNmFPTlp0Z2M1dm9Qd0FvMD0=&h=6998b0c7dec348ab989bfd14463c2f80&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVYLIlPu0hS2h5G6UvJ60FAPLKA2kewbFVOfrWWGepPCxDV6rUfRJr2iVEC8rR4fzgUSzwoRIOf1m1MMZfOe0Ad-FZMe6r65koD-oN2T0UYiCSpPFMgMJqhACFR1GWwXRso
http://www.fs.usda.gov/arp

